

## Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero7@yahoo.com



August-October 2007

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

"For there is one God, and one mediator between God and men, the man Christ Jesus; who gave Himself a ransom for all, to be testified in due time." 1 Tim 2:5-6 What a message we have to share to them that are without... those outside the family of God; without God's saving grace! How great it is to be directly involved in telling those outside that the Lord invites them to "Come in." Thank you so much for allowing us to be a part of your Missions Family serving here at Mission Aero, We prayerfully endeavor to produce much fruit that may abound to your account, as we occupy until He comes. Then we will all get a "plain air ride"!

- >> What a fruitful time we had in Oshkosh, Wisconsin for "The Meeting in the Air" missionary aviation conference in late July, then into August as we ministered at the annual Wings as Eagles Flight Camp. We had three fine young men surrender for full time service to be missionary pilots. I had a wonderful time giving flight and ground instruction, and preaching. Pastor Randy King asked me to stay over to preach in the Sunday morning service at Wyldewood Baptist Church and a young man raised his hand for prayer. I did not see it as he was on the side and it was one of those "raised to half-mast". He asked the family that he came to church with if they had talked to me about him. They of course had not, but God had so applied the message to his heart. He later prayed to receive Christ, and let it be known! What a blessing!
- >> The Jim Parvis family is busy riding the deputation trail, and they now have 20% of their support. Please pray for additional meetings and support so they can soon be here serving with Mission Aero.
- >> We have a new missionary family in residence in New Bern, Seth & Lizzie Canady, and a darling baby girl, Liberty, aka Libby. Bro. Seth is working on his Instrument Rating. He is a real glutton for punishment as he is also going to A&P (Airframe & Powerplant Mechanics School) at Craven Community College here while working part time with UPS. There are also two other young men with wives, sans kids at this time, planning to come to Mission Aero for Instrument training, with one planning to attend the A&P school. Tyler & Abby Nikkel will be visiting us in November or December to look things over, and Andrew & Allie >>> OVER PLEASE <<<

Pierce plan to move here soon. Bro Andrew received his Private license here a couple of summers ago. Pray for a good, safe housing situation for all three families, and that the Hunts and Mission Aero will be a great blessing to them!

- >> We will possibly be working with students from Grace Baptist College in Gaylord, Michigan. These will be missions majors preparing to be missionary pilots. At present there are two such students enrolled, and they would be here in the summer months for flight training.
- >> Thank you very much for praying for the release of the Venezuelan registry on the Cessna 206 airplane. The airplane has been cleared and it will soon be again registered in the USA. The paperwork from our government will be forthcoming after it gets a through going over, as well as a fresh annual inspection, and then a conformity inspection by an FAA inspector for importation back into the United States. Bro Tore Mitchell will be helping us with all this work. We will have to repaint areas on both of the wings, as well as refinishing and changing the registration number on both sides of the fuselage. Please continue to pray that this airplane will be back in the air soon in the Lord's work.
- >> Most of October was spent in missions conferences in our supporting churches, and doing some pulpit fill. We have had tremendous times of blessing in those meetings, but we didn't need the extra pounds.
- >> Please pray for Brad Spencer, Wendy Hunt, Don Armstrong, Clyde Cady, and others that need to be saved.

We so much appreciate your faithful support, and your prayers on our behalf that mean so much to us here at Mission Aero, and to those missionaries that we serve.

Keep Looking Up!

Under HIS' Wings,

Jack + Comie

The Hunts